
 
 
Dear Parents, September 3, 2019 
 
We would like to introduce you to the Homework Connection Primary (HWCP) at St. Joseph’s!               
Homework Connection begins September 16, 2019. 
 
Homework Connection Primary is an after school program which runs for an hour, Monday              
through Thursday from dismissal (3:00pm) until 4:00pm. It is held in room 1 (Mrs. Thomas’               
room) this year. Students will be dismissed from the Library’s back door. Our purpose is for                
students to have the opportunity to learn good work habits and complete their homework with               
the support of a teacher. 
 
Students (Grades 1-3 ONLY) can: 

● Work on written and study homework with the support of Homework Connection Staff. 
● Enjoy a small snack to get energy to tackle their work. 
● Work on their homework after school in a quiet, safe environment so that you can enjoy 

more family time at home. 
 

Teachers (Mrs. Thomas, Ms. Bates, Mrs. Visalli and Mrs. Narock) will: 
● Be on hand to aid students with any difficulties they might encounter with their work. 
● Review homework and offer corrections. 
● Actively study with students by quizzing, reviewing (i.e. math facts - flash cards), and 

asking questions. 
 

*** NOTE:  This is a group setting; therefore teachers cannot be tutoring individuals. *** 
 
The cost of Homework Connection is $10 per day with a minimum commitment of two days /                 
week per trimester. Anyone coming less than two days / week per trimester will be considered a                 
drop-in and charged $12 per day. Payment is due by Thursday of the first week of the trimester.                  
Any payments received after will be assessed a late fee of $15. Staffing is based on number of                  
students enrolled on any given day of a session. ​No refunds for students who are absent or                 
don’t attend.​  ​Please make checks payable to Amy Thomas. 
 



Enrollment is open each trimester. If you would like to drop-in, please email the Mrs. Thomas                
(​athomas@stjoeschool.org​) and Mrs. Visalli (​dvisalli@stjoeschool.org​) as soon as possible to          
make sure there is enough room for your child. Unless you have a confirmation email that there                 
is space available, your child CANNOT drop-in.  
 
If interested, please visit ​https://tinyurl.com/Homework-Connection-Primary  
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